
                                               
 

Haynes Township Board Minutes 
                                                       June 2, 2021 
 

The regular meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order at 7:00 PM, on June 2, 2021 by 
Trustee Quick members present:  Clerk Schefferly, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee Campbell absent 
Supervisor Effrick 
 
 Public present:  Commissioner Thompson and Amanda Campbell (deputy treasurer) 
 
Minutes of the May 5, 2021 board meeting were read and it was moved by Trustee Campbell and 
seconded by Trustee Quick to approve the minutes, all ayes motion carried.  
  
The Treasurer report:  $385,755.40 in the general fund.  It was moved by Clerk Schefferly and seconded 
by Trustee Campbell to approve the treasurer report, all ayes motion carried.  
 
Vouchers #6135- #6151 were presented to the board for payment.   It was moved by Treasurer Campbell 
and seconded by Trustee Campbell to pay the bills in the amount of $7,477.72, all ayes motion carried.   
 
Commissioner Thompson said that the County building will be open starting June 3rd. He said that they 
are working on emergency preparation plan to try and follow rules set by the state for reopening the 
building, they will still be asking the questions regarding health and if anyone has been exposed to the 
virus.  He said that all unvaccinated residents should still be wearing a mask and in the court they will 
require all employees except the judge to wear a mask.  The county is working on contracts and they have 
finished the contract for the deputies and now are working on the sergeant’s contract. 
 
Commissioner Thompson said the county wide clean-up had went well and the wait time for drop offs 
were relatively short.  
 
The board discussed the cemetery and some of the board members will meet at the cemetery to cut limbs 
and some trees and decide on what trees will need to be cut by Griff and Sons.  After the trees are cut 
Treasurer Campbell will contact Sharboneau and Sons to work on road.  
 
Clerk Schefferly said that she had received a letter and bill from the attorney handling the Tax case.  At 
the present time the Court of Appeals said that the taxpayer continues to miss dates.  The Court has once 
again given an extension to the Chosen Ranch but it warned that the case is subject to involuntary 
dismissal in the event the taxpayer’s brief is not filed on or before June 15th.  
 
Clerk Schefferly, (who will be retiring in July along with Deputy Clerk Richard Schefferly), received 
resumes from two applicants for the position. Clerk Schefferly gave copies of the resumes from the two 
candidates to the board members. She ask the board if they felt they should have them come in to meet 
them and interview them, but the board decided that they will just make a decision based on the resumes.  
The board will meet again in two weeks to go over the resumes and make a decision on the new clerk.  
 
June receipts: 
2976 Haynes Treasurer 3 cremain burials                    225.00 
2977 Local Comm. Sta. Authority                             3,561.26 
2978 Huron Community Bank Interest                           62.38 
2979 Alpena Alcona C.U.                                                27.68 
2980  Gillies Funeral Home                                           450.00 
Total  June Receipts                      $4,326.32 
 
There not being any further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned 


